
END OF TERM 

The end of term is fast approaching and there are a few 
things you need to be aware of: 
Year 6 Leavers’ Hoodies 
We are expecting the hoodies to arrive next week and they 
will be given out by the end of the week.  The children are 
welcome to wear them to school in place of their school 
jumper or cardigan from Monday 11th July onwards.  
Please note, apart from the hoody, they should be wearing 
school uniform.  Children going to Condover will be able to 
wear their hoodies there. 
Collection of Books and Teacher Chats 
On Monday 18th July, straight after school, you are invited 
to come into school to collect your child’s books.  Please 
note that in some cases, where there are lots of unused 
pages, we will be keeping your child’s current books for 
your child to use in the new term.  This is because we want 
to be kind to the environment and to the school budget!  
But there will be plenty of books for you to collect.  Your 
child’s teacher will be around for you to have a chat to if 
you wish, although this will have to be brief.  As always, if 
you want a longer talk, please make an appointment 
through the school office.  Any books not collected on 
Monday 18th will be sent home with your child on Tuesday 
19th. 
Last Day of Term 
The last day of term for children is Wednesday 20th July.  
This will be a non-uniform day and we are offering an 
optional early finish.  School will be open until 3.20pm as 
usual, so don’t worry if you need your child to stay for the 
full day - that will be fine.  However, you are welcome to 
collect your child at any time from 1.10pm onwards.  If you 
would like your Year 5 or 6 child to go home alone, you will 
need to email Mrs Frances: 
 e.frances@beechesjnr.bham.sch.uk 
If you do not email Mrs Frances, we will not allow your 
child to leave without you.  Year 3 and 4 children must be 
collected and will not be allowed to leave alone at the 
earlier time.  Likewise, if you want your Year 5 or 6 child to 
collect and take home your Year 3 or 4 child at the earlier 
time, please email Mrs Frances to let us know.  Without the 
email, we won’t be able to let anyone go early without an 
adult. 

SUMMER FAYRE 
A huge thank you to everyone who came along to our 
Summer Fayre on Tuesday.  There are some photos on the 
back page.  Thanks also to Miss Butt and all our amazing 
teaching assistants who made it happen, and to all the staff 
for helping to make it a success.  We are delighted to have 
raised over £2000 for the school fund and all of this money 
will be spent on our children; we are planning a big spend 
on new reading books in the new academic year, so this 
will definitely help.  We made a lot of money on the raffle, 
and that is thanks to the generosity of lots of our partners 
and local businesses.  Our thanks go to: 
Aspire People, 365 Computing, Aston Villa FC, Bays Fish 
Bar, Beautique, Beeches Beds, Chris’s Ladies' & Gents' 
Salon, Connaught, Dolce, Glitzy Girls, Haz Technology, 
Insight, Little Bakes by Harvey, Nandos, Nike, Pretty Lush 
Nails by Savannah, Prospero Teaching, Riya Beauty, 
Signature Hair and Beauty, Spotless Angels, Tesco, The 
Beeches Pub, Trilogy Hair Salon, WHSmith and Wilko.  A 
special mention to Beautique who came to the event and 
donated all their profits to the school.  We are very 
grateful. 
Fletcher (3AL) has written about the Summer Fayre: 
On Tuesday, there was a fun fayre with glitter tattoos, 
football, archery, basketball, food, slushes and last but not 
least, we were allowed to try and wet Mr Smart with a 
sponge which was the best part - we can all agree on that!  
I hope you liked the fayre and had a smile on your face. 

TIMES TABLE RHYMES 

What’s that running past the door? 12 times 12 is 144 
 

I saw a magician doing tricks…  8 times 12 is 96 
This magician had walking sticks…  12 times 8 is 96 
 

Digging down to the core…   6 times 9 is 54  
I had to dig more and more…  9 times 6 is 54  
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UNWANTED UNIFORM 
We want your uniform!  If you have any uniform that your 
child has grown out of or doesn’t need any more, it would 
be helpful for us to have it.  We are working towards 
selling second hand uniform, which will hopefully help you 
while also bringing a bit of extra money into school.  
Please ensure any items you donate are clean and in 
good condition.  We will put a box in the main reception 
area in the last week of term for uniform donations.  Thank 
you for your support. 

DIARY DATES 

Mon 4 July  Year 6 visit to Drayton Manor 
Wed 6 July  Transition Day - visit new classes 
Fri 8 July  Year 3 visit to Redhouse Park 
Mon 11 - Wed 13 July  Year 6 residential visit to Condover 
Mon 18 (pm) &  Year 6 performance 
Tue 19 (am) July 
Wed 20 July  Non-uniform day   
Wed 20 July  Last day of term 
Thu 21 July  Teacher Day 
Mon 5 Sept  Teacher Day 
Tue 6 Sept  Start of Term 

TEAM POINTS THIS WEEK 
1 Team Zephaniah (Green)  634 
2 Team Malala (Yellow)  607 
3 Team Lewis (Blue)   478 
4 Team Cadbury (Red)   474 

BEECHES BRILLIANT READERS 
Year 3: Ella (3SP) Year 4: Kai (4AP) 
Year 5: Sophia (5CL) Year 6: Ayat (6KA) 

PUPIL OF THE WEEK 
3AL: Parker 4AP: Olivia H 5CL: Aaban 6IS: Kacper 
3AP: Mustafa 4KP: Max M 5CS: Jesuferanmi 6KA: Alivia 
3SP: Odesa 4RW: Subhan 5SM: Krishna  6LA: Sienna 

Beeches Junior School 
Beeches Road, 
Birmingham 
B42 2PY 

Tel: (0121) 272 5888  
E-mail: 
enquiry@beechesjnr.bham.sch.uk 
Website: www.beechesjnr.bham.sch.uk 
Follow us on Twitter: @BeechesJnr  

All our newsletters can be seen in colour on our website.  




